Lord Aylmer School

NEWSLETTER #4

Dear Parents/Guardians:

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

December 1

December 2021

It is hard to believe that November is already behind us and that we are approaching the winter months. As we begin to experience more inclement weather, please be reminded that I will be communicating directly to you through the REMIND notification service if we have bus cancellations or school closures.

Over the past few months, I have had the opportunity to observe amazing lessons in which our students are fully engaged in learning concepts, skills and improving overall competency levels. Teachers and support staff are working hard to ensure we get our students to progress and to meet academic standards.

I would like to commend our parents/guardians for the wonderful values being taught at home. Walking the corridors throughout the day, one is greeted with a smiling "Good morning," "Good afternoon," or "Bonjour!" Doors are held open for others and students are glad to help with responsibilities around the school like recycling, tidying up the class, composting, decorating and announcements. This certainly enhances the school climate and makes coming to work a true joy for this principal.

On behalf of the members of our dedicated staff, I would like to wish you and your family a safe and wonderful holiday season, a Merry Christmas and a Happy Chanukah to all who celebrate these traditions. -Eldon Keon

STUDENT RECOGNITION ASSEMBLY

We will hold our Student Recognition Assembly on Dec. 3. The school value on which we focused in November was "Compassion". Congratulations to all award winners! We are very proud of our students' efforts in following our school values. The value on which we will focus in December is "Collaboration".

BERNIE BRENNAN AWARD

It was with immense pleasure that during our Remembrance Day ceremony, the Bernie Brennan award for service and citizenship was presented to Ms. Wendy Larin.

Ms. Larin is one of our Special Education Technicians at the Junior Campus. In this role she has truly shaped the heart and soul of Lord Aylmer School. Ms. Larin's kindness and empathy toward everyone she meets creates a safe, warm, and understanding environment that extends into our community. Congratulations on this well-deserved award.

ANGEL TREE

Lord Aylmer Home & School is teaming-up with the school to bring you LA's annual Angel Tree Program! As the school cannot accept wrapped gifts this year, we will be raising funds to help our Holiday Elves purchase gifts for children in need at the school. Together, we will be helping 17 families with a total of 29 Lord Aylmer kids. There are two ways you can donate:

- Donations through credit/debit card in our Online Shop at: https://bit.ly/3pTnXtU
- ▲ Donations by cash or etransfer: Please email us at lordaylmerhs@hotmail.com and we will be in touch with more detailed information (i.e., payment info, drop-off points for cash, etc.).

All funds will go towards gifts for our LA children in need, and any extra funds will go towards pantry staples for their families. The deadline to donate is Wednesday, December 15. Thank you for helping us make this holiday season joyful for our families in need!

DRIVE-THROUGH FOR THE FOOD BANK

Lord Aylmer will be holding a drive-through food drive for the Aylmer Foodbank at the front parking lot of the Senior Campus on Saturday, December 11 from 9:00 am - 1:00 pm. Please join us in this campaign by dropping off non-perishable food items.

SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR

On November 25 and 26, our Home and School held a Scholastic Book Fair at the senior campus. Thanks to the support of our parent community, Home and School sold over \$6000 in products which will generate over \$2000 for Lord Aylmer School in Scholastic products! The Final total will be available soon!! Thank you to all for coming to our book fair.

COVID VACCINATIONS

Covid vaccinations are being arranged through the school for Friday, December 17 and Monday, December 20. Details were forwarded by your child's homeroom teacher on December 1st. For those who are registered for the school vaccinations, students will be transported by bus to South Hull for their shot. **Parents will not be permitted to accompany their child that day.** Those who do wish to accompany their child for the vaccine may want to schedule an appointment at one of the Public Health sites (link: https://portal3.clicsante.ca/) rather than through the school vaccination program.

GOVERNING BOARD

The next Lord Aylmer Governing Board meeting will be held virtually on Wednesday, December 15 at 6:30 p.m.

PD DAY AND DAYCARE

Our next Professional Development day is December 13. The due date for registration and cancellation is December 6. Please note, parents who register a child but then decide to not have them attend, will still be charged for the day. The staff is organized based on the numbers we receive by December 6.

December's invoice will be posted on the portal no later than December 2. If you have not already made the November payment, the invoice can be found on the parent portal. For quality line at 819-684-1494 or email Ms. Julie at jbelisle@wqsb.qc.ca. Thank y

POPCORN SALE

Senior campus' students will have the opportunity to order popcorn (70g bag) from their homeroom teacher from December 6 to 10. Popcorn is \$2.00 per bag. No order will be accepted after Dec. 10. We have a variety of flavours available: butter & salt, white cheddar, dill pickle, and ketchup. We will deliver popcorn to the classroom on Tuesday, Dec. 21.

PIZZA & SUBWAY

Pizza Dates: Dec. 3 & 17 Subway Dates: Dec. 10 & 22

The second quarter pizza & subway deadline is approaching quickly! Make sure to get your orders in before Friday, December 17 at midnight on our Home & School Shop at: https://www.lordaylmerhs.ca/shop. The second quarter is for January to March pizza and subway lunches. We cannot accept late orders.

HOME & SCHOOL

For more information about our AMAZING Home and School please visit the Lord Aylmer Home and School website at https://www.lordaylmerhs.ca/#/

DRESSING FOR INCLEMENT WEATHER

Please ensure children are dressed appropriately for the weather. Students will be outdoors as much as possible. An extra pair of dry socks and mittens or gloves is recommended.

LOST AND FOUND

Our Lost and Found sections are overflowing at both campuses. Please don't forget to label clothing. All labelled items will be returned. Any unclaimed items will be donated at the end of each month. A picture of lost items will be sent through Remind monthly.

LATE ARRIVALS

For those who drop off their children in the morning, please try to arrive on time for classes. The disruptions to lessons and learning for your child and others can impact academic success.

GEARING UP FOR THE HOLIDAYS

As we approach the last week before the holiday break, you can feel the excitement through the halls. Please join us in the following optional Christmas/Holiday plans for both the Senior and Junior Campus.

Thursday, December 16 – Wednesday, December 22

Thursday,	Friday,	Monday,	Tuesday,	Wednesday,
December 16	December 17	December 20	December 21	December 22
Dip your toes into	Holiday Vacation!	Hats off to the	Cozy up by the	Start relaxing early
the holidays! Wear	Make this	holidays! You	smartboard fire	and wear your
your best seasonal	vacation a stay-	may wear your	wearing your	pajamas to school.
socks.	cation. Wear your	holiday hat or	best holiday	
	best beach	crazy hair in	or ugly	
	holiday gear.	the school.	sweater.	

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER



DATE:	DAY:	EVENT:	LOCATION:
Dec. 3	Friday	Pizza Day	
Dec. 10	Friday	Subway Day	
Dec. 11	Saturday	Food Drive	Sr. Campus Parking Lot 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.
Dec. 13	Monday	PD Day	
Dec. 15	Wednesday	Governing Board	6:30 p.m. Virtually
Dec. 17	Friday	Pizza Day	
Dec. 17	Friday	Covid Vaccination	
Dec. 20	Monday	Covid Vaccination	
Dec 22	Wednesday	Subway Day	
Dec. 23 – Jan. 5		Winter Break	

